
741 Colonel Ledyard Highway
Ledyard, Connecticut 06339

Chairman             
Kevin J. Dombrowski

TOWN OF LEDYARD
CONNECTICUT

Community Relations Committee

~ AGENDA ~

Town Hall Annex - Hybrid Format6:30 PMWednesday, November 16, 2022

REMOTE MEETING INFORMATION

In -Person Council Chambers -Town Hall Annex Building

Join Zoom Meeting from your Computer, Smart Phone or Tablet:
https://us06web.zoom.us/j/88631399976?pwd=RVBpcEw3YUlvVXdkYXgyL2NtRHpEUT09
Or by Audio Only: Telephone:  +1 646 558 8656; +Meeting ID: 886 3139 9976;  Passcode: 
113374

I CALL TO ORDER

II. ROLL CALL

III. CITIZENS COMMENTS

IV. PRESENTATIONS / INFORMATIONAL ITEMS

Public Works Director Steve Masalin Presentation

PUBLIC WORKD DEPARTMENT 
PRESENTATION-2022-11-16ons Presentation.pdf

Attachments:

V. APPROVAL OF MINUTES

MOTION to approve the Community Relations Committee Regular Meeting Minutes of 
October 19,  2022.

COMM REL-MIN-2022-10-19.pdfAttachments:

VI. OLD BUSINESS

2. Continued discussion regarding Black History Month and update on the 2023 Black 
History Activity/Contest.

3. Continued discussion and possible action draft a schedule for Public Information 
Forums to present to residents the types of services the town offers; how to access 
services and the authority residents should direct concerns regarding services.

4. Continued discussion and possible action to identify various town venues to host 
“Informal Conversations in the Park” to engage residents in discussions regarding their 
concerns and their ideas for potential solutions.
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Community Relations Committee ~ AGENDA ~ November 16, 2022

5. Continued discussion regarding the possibility to schedule joint meetings with the 
Mashantucket Pequot Tribal Nation to discuss items of mutual interest.

6. Continued discussion to present information to bring awareness to October being 
“Depression and Mental Health Month”.

8. Review comments received at the July 20, 2022 Informal Conversation with residents at 
the Park on East Drive.

9. Any other Old Business proper to come before the Committee

NEW BUSINESS

1. Review and discuss the National League of Cities “Responding to Racial Tension in 
your Municipality”

<https://www.nlc.org/resource/responding-to-racial-tension-in-your-city-a-municipal-act
ion-guide/>

National League of Cities- Responding to Racial 
Tension-2022-06-22..pdf
National League of Cities- Responding to Racial Tension--28 Pages- 
2022-06-22..pdf
CCM Guide Racial Tension-Grabner E-mail-2022-06-23.pdf

Attachments:

2. Any other New Business proper to come before the Committee.

IV ADJOURNMENT

DISCLAIMER:     Although we try to be timely and accurate these are not official records of the 
Town.
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Intro
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Winter Operations

Plowing Info
• Protocols

 Mobilization

 Plowing priorities
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Plowing Info
• Protocols

• Routes

 11 Plow Routes — ave of 10 miles each
 About 2-3 hours to complete simple pass
 About 8 hours to complete final cleanup

Winter Operations
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Plowing Info
• Protocols

• Routes

• Parking Ban

 Ordinance 300-027
 No on-street parking 1 to 6 AM from 12/1 to 3/31
 No on-street parking during declared parking ban

Winter Operations
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Plowing Info
• Protocols

• Routes

• Parking Ban

• Complaints/Questions

Calls should be directed to:
Highway Superintendent, 860-464-9060, ext 1

Winter Operations
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Mailboxes

The Public Works Department will repair damaged mailboxes only if damage
is the result of direct contact with the plow.

Damage will not be repaired by the Town if it is the result of:
• contact by only slush or snow
• improper installation, placement, or deteriorated condition of its post or

support structure

Residents should evaluate the location and condition of their mailboxes:
• Securely fastened to a sturdy post solidly anchored in the ground?
• Mailbox assembly can withstand exposure to the substantial weight of a

heavy snow cast from a large plow?
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Official USPS Guidance for
Mailbox Placement
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 Regulated according to Ordinance 400-007
 Contracted service, NOT private subscription
 Weekly trash, bi-weekly recycling
 Carts at curb by 6 AM day of service
 Six Holidays that may affect collection schedule:

New Year’s Day Memorial Day 4th of July
Labor Day Thanksgiving Christmas

Waste Services

Curbside Collection
• Service Basics
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 One (1) Trash & one (1) Recycling cart per
single family unit (no exception for Trash)

 Single stream recycling
 Overflow provisions

Trash & carboard to Transfer Station

Waste Services

Curbside Collection
• Service Basics

• Service Provisions
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 Owned by Contractor; stay with the house
 Needs managed directly by Town
 Enforced strictly according to Ordinance;

violations may involve visit from Town
staff or impact service

Waste Services

Curbside Collection
• Service Basics

• Service Provisions

• Cart Rules
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 Two collections per year
 Materials/limits/other details on website
 Arrangements made directly with Casella

(Willi Waste) at 860-423-4527

Waste Services

Curbside Collection
• Service Basics

• Service Provisions

• Cart Rules

• Bulky Waste
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 Complaints or questions about a particular service
incident: Casella (Willi Waste) – 860-423-4527

 Cart matters or other questions about service:
Town of Ledyard – 860-464-3238

Waste Services

Curbside Collection
• Service Basics

• Service Provisions

• Cart Rules

• Bulky Waste

• Contacts
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 Run regionally by Southern Connecticut Regional
Resources Recovery Authority (SCRRRA)

 Several collections a year from April to November
 Collection typically held in Ledyard first Saturday

in November

Waste Services

Household Hazardous
Waste (HHW)

• Service Basics
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 Numerous items accepted (list on Town website,
along with items not accepted)

 SCRRRA manages and may be contacted directly

Waste Services

Household Hazardous
Waste (HHW)

• Service Basics

• Provisions

• Contacts
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Waste Services
Transfer Station

• Location
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Waste Services
Transfer Station

• Location

• Services/Fees

Note: Fee schedule approved
by Town Council
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Waste Services
Transfer Station

• Location

• Services/Fees

• Hours

Tuesday

Wednesday

Saturday

9 AM to 3:30 PM
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Waste Services
Transfer Station

• Location

• Services/Fees

• Hours

• Contacts

During Hours

860-464-9060 ext 4

At other times

860-464-9060 ext 1
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Waste Services Website Links
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Waste Services Website Links
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Road Maintenance

• Road Network

Asphalt Road Functional Class Mileages
Arterial 34.28
Collector 14.27
Local 62.93
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• What are we up against?

Road Maintenance
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Previous Versions
2011 (initial)
2014
2017

• Road Surface Study

Road Maintenance
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The Town of Ledyard retained BETA Group, Inc. (BETA) to provide pavement
management services to better maintain the Town’s roadway network. Roadway
inspections were originally collected in 2010, with re-inspections being performed in
2013 and 2017 utilizing a windshield survey approach. Most recently, BETA was hired
in the Fall of 2020 to re-inspect the roadways using an automated approach to assess
current roadway conditions. Since the inception of the program, the Town has focused
on a pavement preservation approach with the mindset of keeping good roadways in
good condition. This effort was achieved by applying several routine and preventative
maintenance treatments including crack seal, fog seal, and micro-surfacing as roads only
began to show signs of deterioration. Over this 10-year window, almost all 111 Town
maintained roadway miles haves been addressed, with many roadways being treated 2-3
times. BETA has worked with the Town to track each roadway improvement treatment
and cost by year. Overall, this approach has led to a significant increase (roughly 10
points) in the network Road Surface Rating (RSR) over time. As a result of the longevity
of success and improvement to its road network, the Town of Ledyard should be viewed
as a model community in New England as they have demonstrated their full
commitment to maintaining the Pavement Management Program (PMP).

• Ledyard Road Surface Maintenance Synopsis

Road Maintenance
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• Road Surface Ratings (RSRʹs) – as of 2020 report

Road Maintenance
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• Funding Requirements

 Routine Maintenance

potholes, patching, drainage, line striping,
guiderail repairs, tree removal/canopy
trimming, etc. (not including snow removal)

$180,000 to $200,000 annually

 Road Resurfacing

Road Maintenance
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• Road Resurfacing Funding Requirements

Road Maintenance
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• Primary Road Repair Treatments

Paving

Microsurfacing

Crack Sealing

Road Maintenance
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Road Maintenance
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Road Maintenance
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8/5/2022

Road Maintenance

36



• Road Surface Maintenance Website Info

Road Maintenance
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• Road Maintenance Plan

Road Maintenance
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• Mowing
 Generally, from mid-May into October
 Two passes on main roads; one pass on side streets
 Residents must be careful about what they place in

the Town ROW (governed by Ordinance 300-027)
 Have added a second mower starting next year

Road Right-of-Way Maintenance
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• Mowing
• Brush Cutting
 Seasonal & spot clearing back to edge of ROW
 Important for several reasons
 Sightlines
 Traffic impacts
 Pedestrian access
 Snow shelf preservation
 Proactive tree clutter prevention

Road Right-of-Way Maintenance
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• Mowing
• ROW Brush Cutting
• Tree Removal/Trimming
 Hazard trees
 Proactive approach
 Dramatic increase over last several years

 Canopy
 Rationale
 Systematic approach
 About 3 miles per year
 Almost 80% complete

Road Right-of-Way Maintenance
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Buildings & Grounds Maintenance

• Facilities – Eight traditional primary

 Town Hall Complex (incudes Annex)
 Police Station
 Emergency Services Building
 Highway Garage
 Bill Library
 Gales Ferry Library/Community Center
 Senior Center
 ACO Facility
 Food Pantry (added 2020)
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Buildings & Grounds Maintenance

• Facilities
• Grounds
 In addition to grounds at Town facilities, the

Department maintains numerous miscellaneous
ROW areas

 The Town Green has been added and budgeted
for specifically for annual miscellaneous
grounds maintenance
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Buildings & Grounds Maintenance

• Capital Planning
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Other PW Areas

• Fleet management/capital planning
• Fleet Maintenance
• Engineering
• Application reviews
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MOTION to approve the Community Relations Committee Regular Meeting Minutes of October 19,  2022.
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TOWN OF LEDYARD 741 Colonel Ledyard Highway

CONNECTICUT Ledyard, CT 06339

TOWN COUNCIL http://www.ledyardct.org
Roxanne M. Maher

860 464-3203

HYBRID FORMAT

Chairman Kevin J. Dombrowski MINUTES
COMMUNITY RELATIONS COMMITTEE

REGUALR MEETING

Wednesday, October 19, 2022 6:30 PM Town Hall Annex-Video Conference

GP/rm Community Relations Committee October 19, 2022
Page 1 of 9

Submitted to T. Clerk’s Office on: 11/17/2022/rm

DRAFT
I. CALL TO ORDER – The Meeting was called to order by Councilor Paul at 6:30 p.m. at

the Council Chambers - Town Hall Annex Building.

Councilor Paul welcomed all to the Hybrid Meeting. He stated for the Town Council
Community Relations Committee and members of the Public who were participating via
video conference that the remote meeting information was available on the Agenda that was
posted on the Town’s Website – Granicus-Insite Meeting Portal.

II. ROLL CALL-

Attendee Name Title Status Location Arrived Departed

Gary Paul Committee Chairman Present In-Person 6:30 pm 7:30 pm
John Marshall Town Councilor Excused
Bill Saums Town Council Present In-Person 6:30 p.m. 7:30 pm
Mary McGrattan Town Council Present Remote 6:30 p.m. 7:30 pm
S. Naomi Rodriguez Town Council Present In-Person 6:30 p.m. 7:30 pm
Roxanne Maher Administrative Assistant Present Remote 6:30 pm 7:30 pm

III. CITIZENS' COMMENTS – None.

IV. INFORMATIONAL ITEMS –

1. National League of Cities “Responding to Racial Tension in your Municipality”.

Councilor Paul noted the National League of Cities “Responding to Racial Tension in your
Municipality” was included in the Agenda packet on the meeting portal for tonight’s meeting.
He stated it was an interesting read, noting that the Guide provided the following:

 How to respond to racial tension in the community.
 Offered checklists and ideas to the town’s administration and to local law

enforcement.

The Committee agreed to further discuss the information at their November 16, 2022
meeting.
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RESULT: NO ACTION Next Meeting: 11/16/2022 6:30 p.m.

IV. REVIEW AND APPROVAL OF MINUTES

MOTION to approve the Regular Meeting Minutes of September 21, 2022
Moved by Councilor Paul, seconded by Councilor Saums

VOTE: 2 – 0 Approved and so declared

OLD BUSINESS

1. National Faith and Blue Weekend - Tool Kit- First Responders Clam Chowder Fish Fry
Community Event

Councilor Saums addressed the First Responders Clam Chowder - Fish Fry that was held on
Sunday, October 9, 2022. He stated the event was great noting they had great weather, great
attendance and great food. He provided some background explaining the objective of the
“National Faith and Blue Weekend”(First Responders Clam Chowder Fish Fry) was to pro-
actively engage community members, faith-based organizations, civic organizations, and law
enforcement in activities to connect on a personal level and create a safer and stronger
community. He stated Chief Rich learned about the national program scheduled for the
weekend of October 7 – 10 at the Police Chief’s Association Meeting. He stated in thinking
about putting together an event for Ledyard that Chief Rich came up with the idea to
incorporate the Police Union Fish Fry with the Ledyard Congregational Church Chowder. He
stated Chief Rich asked the Congregational Church to host the event and to make the
Chowder in the Chowder House. He stated it was a tremendous amount of work to organize
and host the First Responders Clam Chowder - Fish Fry in recognition of the “National Faith
and Blue Weekend”.

Councilor Saums went on to state that he was struck by the Welcoming Statement Chief Rich
gave before the meal was served. He noted that Chief Rich remarked that “In Ledyard we
feed everyone” and he read the Webster Dictionary’s definition for “Community” as follows:
“A feeling of fellowship with others as a result of having common attitudes, interests, and
goals”. However, he stated Chief Rich noted that although Webster Dictionary’s definition
was close to defining Ledyard as a “community” that in his eyes the dictionary’s definition
fell a little short. He noted that Chief Rich stated in thinking about Ledyard that he would add
“People who come together, support one another in times of crisis, sorrow or loss, that was
what he has seen in Ledyard…And that was why it was such an honor for all on the Ledyard
Police Department to serve this community”.

Councilor Saums went on to note that Chief Rich also mentioned during his opening remarks
that Ledyard was one of the greatest communities he has ever been a part of; and he thanked
the following people: Ms. Tammy Brannon and everyone at the Ledyard Congregational
Church, the Ledyard Town Council Community Relations Committee Gary Paul, Bill Saums,
and John Marshall, Police Sergeant Jason Pudvah and the Ledyard Police Union, the
Ledyard Center and Gales Ferry Fire Companies, the Mashantucket Pequot Tribal Nation
Police and Fire Departments, the Ledyard Boy Scout Troop #16; and Parks & Recreation
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Director Scott Johnson, Jr. who provided support for the whole event, Senator Cathy Osten
for attending the event, Connecticut State Police Troop E Lieutenant Albert Gosselin, the
Congregational Church’s Chowder House Crew: Jim Ball, Scott Ingalls, Alex Dozier, Dolly
Haze, and Toby Duncan, Chaplin Bob Petrel, Recruit Matthew Burchell, and the One and
Only Sergeant Michael McKinney “Big Mac” for preparing the food for everyone. Councilor
Saums stated in closing Chief Rich asked that everyone enjoy the food, company, and the
beautiful day. He stated Chief Rich then introduced Councilor Gary Paul who played a
beautiful rendition of “Amazing Grace”. Councilor Saums stated it was a great event, noting
that a lot of people came and stayed noting it was great way to spend a Sunday afternoon in
October.

Councilor Paul stated that he agreed with Councilor Saums’ comments regarding Chief
Rich’s opening remarks. He stated it was refreshing to see the level of community within
their Police Department and Fire Departments, volunteers and elected officials. He stated it
was an awesome community event and he was humbled to play his rock version of Amazing
Grace, noting that their first responders put their lives on the line every day. He thanked
Councilor Saums for all his work, the Congregational Church, the Mashantucket Pequot
Tribal Nation, and everyone who helped out and who attended the event. He stated next year
that he hoped that they would have more time to prepare for the First Responders Clam
Chowder Fish Fry Community Event and that the Community Relations Committee would be
able to be more involved.

RESULT: COMPLTED

2. Black History Month 2023 Activity/Contest

Councilor Rodriguez provided an update regarding the status of planning for the Black
History Month 2023 Activity/Contest and she noted the following:

 National Association for the Advancement of Colored People (NAACP) Organization –
Councilor Rodriguez stated that she spoke to some members of the NAACP in New
London to discuss Ledyard’s interest in having a Black History Month Activity. She
stated in speaking to Juliet Parker, who was the NAACP Secretary, that Ms. Parker stated
that the NAACP was willing to help Ledyard with their program. However, Ms. Parker
asked that she submit their request in writing, noting that Ms. Parker provided her e-mail
address.

 Superintendent of Schools Jason Hartling – Councilor Rodriguez stated that Mr. Hartling
was pleased that one of the Contest Judges would be a Board of Education Member. She
stated Mr. Hartling requested that the information regarding the Black History Month
Activity and Essay Contest be provided to the Schools in November, because the Art
Teachers needed time to plan for the projects and to include the initiative into schedules.

 Poster Contest – Councilor Rodriguez stated the Poster Contest for the elementary school
students would remain the same as last year. She stated the variety of Black History
Month posters the kids came up with were great.
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 Essay Contest – Councilor Rodriguez stated Black History Month Essay Topic was going
to be “Black Resistance – How African Americans Have Fought Repression from
America’s Earliest Days”, noting that this was the national theme.

Councilor Rodriguez stated that she would send a draft of the 2023 Black History Month
Activity and Poster Contest Information to the Community Relations Committee to review
and to provide comments before she sent it off the Board of Education to be distributed to the
Principals’ Offices at each of the schools.

Councilor Paul stated with the Town Council being seated in December, 2021 and their Sub-
Committees not holding their first regular meeting until January, 2022 that the Black History
Month Program (February) came up quick last year. He stated he has put some thought into
the program; and he questioned whether it would be a good idea to transition the Black
History Month Activity over to the Board of Education, with the Town Council’s Community
Relations Committee acting in a supportive role. He noted as Councilor Rodriguez explained,
with the need to involve Superintendent Hartling, the School Principals, and the Teachers
that it may be more appropriate for the Board of Education to directly handle the essay and
posters contest with Councilor Rodriguez’s direction. He suggested that perhaps the Essay
Contest winner could read their essay at a Town Council meeting; and as they did last year,
the winning posters could be displayed. He stated by the Board of Education taking the lead
on the Black History Activity and Essay Contest, that perhaps the schools would be able to
do more with the students by focusing additional programs on Black History Month with
thinks like school assemblies, etc.

Councilor Saums addressed Councilor Paul’s suggestion to transition the Black History
Month Activities to the Board of Education. He stated because the Board of Education had a
lot on their plate, and a lot of competing initiatives, that perhaps Councilor Rodriguez could
help with lining up judges, or with establishing the contest the guidelines, or with handling
things that had specific timelines, etc.

Councilor Rodriguez stated she would bring Councilor Paul’s and Councilor Saums’
suggestions regarding Black History Month Activities to Superintendent Hartling. However,
she stated the Essay Contest and Poster Contest was only part of the Black History Month
Activity, noting that she was also trying to figure out other ideas for Black History Month for
the town.

Councilor Paul requested clarification, questioning whether the other ideas for the town that
Councilor Rodriguez was trying to figure out would be separate from the essay contest and
poster contest. Councilor Rodriguez stated Councilor Paul’s understanding was correct. She
stated in speaking with High School Chorus Director Ms. Cometa that the Chorus would be
doing a concert for Martin Luther King Day (January 16, 2023). She stated that she had
hoped that in early February that the High School Chorus could sing something at the Town
Council meeting.

Councilor Saums stated he liked the idea that was suggested by Ms. Nicole Cruz-Glacken at
the Community Relations Committee’s August 17, 2022 meeting to fly the Pan African Flag
in front of Town Hall. He stated that they would need to talk to the Mayor about the idea.
Councilor Rodriguez suggested if the Town Hall raised the Pan African Flag that they could
have a short program at that time. She stated last year New London had a short ceremony in
which the Pan African Flag was raised by a military person, police officer and a town council
member. She stated that she would provide more information at the Community Relations
Committee November 16, 2022 meeting.
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Councilor Paul stated that they discussed some good ideas this evening and that he would
contact the Mayor regarding the Committee’s ideas.

RESULT: CONTINUED Next Meeting: 11/16/2022 6:30 p.m.

3. Public Information Forums to present to residents the types of services the town offers; how
to access services, and the authority residents should direct concerns regarding services.

Councilor Paul stated he spoke with Public Works Director/Town Engineer Steve Masalin
and that he was available to attend the Community Relations Committee November 16, 2022
meeting to provide a presentation/information regarding the services the Public Works
Department provides to the town. He noted the importance to get information out to residents
pertaining to Winter Operations relative parking bans during snow events and other snow
removal policies before the snow started to fall. He stated Ledyard’s Public Works
Department does a lot of in town and that this would be a good opportunity for residents to
ask questions.

Councilor Saums stated he would prepare a flyer to send to MIS Director Regina Brulotte to
create a link on the town’s website that Councilors could share on their facebook pages.

RESULT: CONTINUED Next Meeting: 11/16/2022 6:30 p.m.

4. No Action
Identify various town venues to host “Informal Conversations in the Park” to engage
residents in discussions regarding their concerns and their ideas for potential solutions.

Councilor Paul stated as they were moving into the winter months that they would put
conversations in the park off until the spring. Councilor Saums stated he agreed, noting with
the shorter daylight hours and colder weather that it would be difficult to gather people
outside.

RESULT: NO ACTION Next Meeting: 11/16/2022 6:30 p.m.

5. Joint meetings with the Mashantucket Pequot Tribal Nation.

Councilor Saums stated he did not have an update, noting that he would communicate with
MPTN Council Member Crystal Whipple to discuss possible dates to schedule their Informal
Gathering.

RESULT: CONTINUED Next Meeting: 11/16/2022 6:30 p.m.
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6. “Depression and Mental Health Month”

Councilor Paul stated October was “Depression and Mental Health Month”.

Councilor Rodriguez stated Ms. Ann Dagle from the Brian Dagle Foundation - Brian’s
Healing Hearts - Family Suicide Prevention Group, located at 461 Main Street in Niantic,
was available to attend the Town Council’s October 26, 2022 meeting. Councilor Rodriguez
noted Ms. Dagle was looking forward to giving a presentation to the Town Council and that
Ms. Dagle hoped the town would develop a relationship with the Brian Dagle Foundation -
Brian’s Healing Hearts - Family Suicide Prevention Group. She stated Ms. Dagle was
pleased to hear that the Town Council would be wearing Green to show their support for
Depression and Mental Health.

Councilor Paul thanked Councilor Rodriguez for contacting Ms. Dagle and for inviting her to
Town Council’s October 26, 2022 meeting to give a presentation regarding the work that the
Brian Dagle Foundation does. He stated that there was a lot involved in operating a town
from the financial and fiscal management, having good schools, maintaining roads, fire and
public safety, providing infrastructure and services, etc. However, he stated one of the most
important things was to have a Healthy Community. He stated there was a mental health
crisis going on and that the best thing town leaders could do was to talk about it and keep it
on the forefront, and show their support for folks struggling with these illnesses.

RESULT: CONTINUED Next Meeting: 11/16/2022 6:30 p.m.

7. Review comments received at the July 20, 2022 Informal Conversation with residents at the
Park on East Drive (Christy Hill Park).

Councilor Paul stated he visited the Park on East Drive (Christy Hill Park) today and he
noted the lights looked great. He stated the railroad ties and wood chips have not been done
yet, but that the improvements were progressing nicely. He stated that he would contact Parks
& Recreation Director Scott Johnson, Jr. to discuss the status of the park improvements.

Councilor Paul continued by noting the e-mail received from Mr. Jamieson noting that the
residents in the area were happy with the progress that has been made at the Park to date.

RESULT: CONTINUED Next Meeting: 11/16/2022 6:30 p.m.

8. Any other Old Business proper to come before the Committee – None.

VI. NEW BUSINESS

1. National League of Cities – Race, Equity and Leadership (REAL) – Report dated 10/4/2022
re: Indigenous Peoples, Rebuild Trust & Repair Relationships.

Councilor Saums stated he attended the on-line webinar noting the first part of the
presentation was well-done, and that the second part of the presentation was interesting
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explaining that Tribal Members from across the country discussed the things they have done
in their local and state governments. He stated the presentation was attached to tonight’s
agenda packet on the meeting portal.

Councilor Rodriguez noted page 26 “Allotment and Assimilation Era 1887-1934” talked
about the Federal Government separating the Tribal Children from their families and sending
them to Boarding Schools where they were prohibited from speaking their native language,
tribal dress, and traditional practices. She stated those who survived the Boarding Schools
reported mistreatment, abuse and even death of indigenous children at the hands of the school
leaders and staff. She stated it was heartbreaking to read.

Councilor Saums provided an overview of the history noting pages 25 -26 “The Treaty-
Making Era” (1778 – 1871) was when the Europeans signed the first treaties with Indian
Tribes in the early 1600s. The Treaties between the U.S government and Indian Tribes
established a pattern of legal and political interaction starting in 1778 with the Delaware
Tribe. In 1871, when the treaty-making era formally ended, the U.S. had signed more than
350 treaties with Indian Tribes. Even after 1871, there were many written agreements
between Tribes and the United States which functioned like treaties. He stated the treaties
morphed from a friendship and reciprocity sort of relationship into one-sided type of
arrangements.

Councilor Saums noted during the Removal Era (1830–1850) that President Andrew Jackson
signed the Indian Removal Act in 1830. He noted the Indigenous Peoples, Rebuild Trust &
Repair Relationships Report stated that the policies during the period removed many Tribes
from their eastern homelands to lands west of the Mississippi River to Indian Territory, going
into what is now known as Oklahoma. While some sections of Eastern Tribes agreed to move
west to protect their interests.

Councilor Saums stated the Reservation System (1850–1891) was between the Removal and
Allotment Eras, and that Indigenous Peoples, Rebuild Trust & Repair Relationships Report
noted that this era was when Federal Policy gave way to the Reservation system. He stated
between 1850 and 1891, there were numerous treaties, statutes, and executive orders were
made that required Tribes to relocate to distant territories or confined them to smaller areas
that were “reserved” portions of the Tribes’ aboriginal territories. Reservations still exist
today; however, Native Americans were not required to remain confined on them. He noted
during this time, States also passed laws that discriminated against Native Peoples.

Councilor Saums stated as Councilor Rodriguez noted the ”Allotment and Assimilation Era
1887-1934 was when the US Government tried to bring the American Indians into their
colonial civilization and erase Indian history and culture.

Councilor Saums stated the history provided in Indigenous Peoples, Rebuild Trust & Repair
Relationships Report showed that things did not really begin to change until the Self-
Determination Era (1968–present) explaining in the late 1960s and early 1970s, the Federal
Indian Policy began to support the concept of Indian Self-Determination. He stated various
laws and executive orders strengthened support for Tribal Governments and Reaffirmed
Federal acknowledgment of Tribal sovereignty.
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Councilor Saums stated during the Self-Determination Era the country recognized that the
Indigenous People had their own people, their own culture, their own history and that they
did exist. He stated it was amazing that the Indigenous People still exist noting that the US
Government spent 400 years trying to eliminate them.

Councilor Rodriguez stated her family visited the National Museum of the American Indian.
She stated they spent hours reading the history, noting that it was very sad. However, she
stated in the end the American Indian said that they were still here; and she commented that
she was grateful that they survived. She stated it would be great for others to read the
“National League of Cities – Race, Equity and Leadership (REAL) – Report dated 10/4/2022
re: Indigenous Peoples, Rebuild Trust & Repair Relationships”.

Councilor Saums stated he seen poor behavior occur here in Ledyard during a time when
there was a proposed development on a piece of town property. He stated a group of
residents, including himself, were fighting the development of the property because they
believed there were Indian structures on the property. He stated they had members of the
Tribe testify about the existence of the stone structures, what they were used for, and how far
back they went. He stated they could read a lot of information regarding the scientific testing
of the structures which included the stone chambers, and ceremonial walls, noting that the
Indians landscaped with stone, and that the stone structures exist all the way up into northern
New England and that they also exist around the world. However, he stated the Developer
had Archologies testify that the native stone structures did not exist, and that they were built
by colonel white settlers. He went on to state whether people believed it or did not believe it,
that there were native stone structures in Ledyard. He stated the fact was that there were two
sides who would testify, noting that they would bring out all of their resources to prove their
side of the argument. He stated the Gungywamp-Denison Pequotsepose Nature Center in
Groton had all kinds of evidence of Native American Indian stone structures. He stated there
was a serpentine wall, that had no purpose, except for ceremonial. He stated white colonels
would not build a wall like that.

Councilor Paul stated he loved history and that he would encourage everyone to continue to
learn more. He stated he planned to read the “National League of Cities – Race, Equity and
Leadership (REAL) – Report dated 10/4/2022 re: Indigenous Peoples, Rebuild Trust &
Repair Relationships”. He stated they were all part of the Ledyard Community and that they
all had to respect one another.

2. MOTION to approve the Community Relations Committee 2023 Meeting Schedule.

Community Relations Committee ( 3rd Wednesday, Annex Building 6:30 p.m.
January 18 February 15 March 15 April 19
May 17 June 21 July 19 August 16
September 20 October 18 November 15 December 20
January 17, 2024

Moved by Councilor Paul, seconded by Councilor Saums
Discussion: Councilor Paul stated in accordance with CGS 1-225 each Committee must
file its meeting schedule for the coming year in the Town Clerk’s Office. He stated if
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there were no objections that the Community Relations Committee would continue to
meeting on the third Wednesday of each month.

VOTE: 2 – 0 Approved and so declared

RESULT: RECOMMEND TO APPROVE 2 – 0
MOVER: Gary Paul, Town Councilor
SECONDER: Bill Saums, Town Councilor
AYES: Paul, Saums
EXCUSED: Marshall

3. Any new business proper to come before the Committee – None.

VIII. ADJOURNMENT

Councilor Paul moved the meeting be adjourned, seconded by Councilor Saums
VOTE: 2 – 0 Approved and so declared. The meeting was adjourned at 7:12 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Gary Paul
Committee Chairman
Community Relations Committee
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Highway

Ledyard, CT 06339-1511

File #: 22-103 Agenda Date: 11/16/2022 Agenda #: 2.

AGENDA REQUEST
GENERAL DISCUSSION ITEM

Subject:
Continued discussion regarding Black History Month and update on the 2023 Black History Activity/Contest.

Background:
(type text here)

Meeting Action Detail:

Community Relations Cmt Meeting 10/19/2022

File #: 22418 Version:  1

Type: General Discussion

Title: Black History Month and update on the 2023 Black History Activity/Contest.

Action: Continued

Minute Note:

Councilor Rodriguez provided an update regarding the status of planning for the Black History Month 2023
Activity/Contest and she noted the following:

· National Association for the Advancement of Colored People (NAACP) Organization - Councilor Rodriguez
stated that she spoke to some members of the NAACP in New London to discuss Ledyard’s interest in
having a Black History Month Activity. She stated in speaking to Juliet Parker, who was the NAACP
Secretary, that Ms. Parker stated that the NAACP was willing to help Ledyard with their program. However,
Ms. Parker asked that she submit their request in writing, noting that Ms. Parker provided her e-mail
address.

· Superintendent of Schools Jason Hartling - Councilor Rodriguez stated that Mr. Hartling was pleased that
one of the Contest Judges would be a Board of Education Member. She stated Mr. Hartling requested that
the information regarding the Black History Month Activity and Essay Contest be provided to the Schools in
November, because the Art Teachers needed time to plan for the projects and to include the initiative into
schedules.

· Poster Contest - Councilor Rodriguez stated the Poster Contest for the elementary school students would
remain the same as last year. She stated the variety of Black History Month posters the kids came up with
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remain the same as last year. She stated the variety of Black History Month posters the kids came up with
were great.

· Essay Contest - Councilor Rodriguez stated Black History Month Essay Topic was going to be “Black
Resistance - How African Americans Have Fought Repression from America’s Earliest Days”, noting that
this was the  national theme.

Councilor Rodriguez stated that she would send a draft of the 2023 Black History Month Activity and Poster
Contest Information to the Community Relations Committee to review and to provide comments before she
sent it off the Board of Education to be distributed to the Principals’ Offices at each of the schools.

Councilor Paul stated with the Town Council being seated in December, 2021 and their Sub- Committees not
holding their first regular meeting until January, 2022 that the Black History Month Program (February) came up
quick last year. He stated he has put some thought into the program; and he questioned whether it would be a good
idea to transition the Black History Month Activity over to the Board of Education, with the Town Council’s
Community Relations Committee acting in a supportive role. He noted as Councilor Rodriguez explained, with the
need to involve Superintendent Hartling, the School Principals, and the Teachers that it may be more appropriate
for the Board of Education to directly handle the essay and posters contest with Councilor Rodriguez’s direction.
He suggested that perhaps the Essay Contest winner could read their essay at a Town Council meeting; and as they
did last year, the winning posters could be displayed. He stated by the Board of Education taking the lead on the
Black History Activity and Essay Contest, that perhaps the schools would be able to do more with the students by
focusing additional programs on Black History Month with thinks like school assemblies, etc.

Councilor Saums addressed Councilor Paul’s suggestion to transition the Black History Month Activities to the
Board of Education. He stated because the Board of Education had a lot on their plate, and a lot of competing
initiatives, that perhaps Councilor Rodriguez could help with lining up judges, or with establishing the contest the
guidelines,  or with handling things that had specific timelines, etc.

Councilor Rodriguez stated she would bring Councilor Paul’s and Councilor Saums’ suggestions regarding Black
History Month Activities to Superintendent Hartling. However, she stated the Essay Contest and Poster Contest was
only part of the Black History Month Activity, noting that she was also trying to figure out other ideas for Black
History Month for the town.

Councilor Paul requested clarification, questioning whether the other ideas for the town that Councilor Rodriguez
was trying to figure out would be separate from the essay contest and poster contest. Councilor Rodriguez stated
Councilor Paul’s understanding was correct. She stated in speaking with High School Chorus Director Ms. Cometa
that the Chorus would be doing a concert for Martin Luther King Day (January 16, 2023). She stated that she had
hoped that in early February that the High School Chorus could sing something at the Town Council  meeting.

Councilor Saums stated he liked the idea that was suggested by Ms. Nicole Cruz-Glacken at the Community
Relations Committee’s August 17, 2022 meeting to fly the Pan African Flag in front of Town Hall. He stated that
they would need to talk to the Mayor about the idea. Councilor Rodriguez suggested if the Town Hall raised the
Pan African Flag that they could have a short program at that time. She stated last year New London had a short
ceremony in which the Pan African Flag was raised by a military person, police officer and a town council member.
She stated that she would provide more information at the Community Relations Committee November 16, 2022
meeting.

Councilor Paul stated that they discussed some good ideas this evening and that he would contact the Mayor
regarding the Committee’s ideas.

Community Relations Cmt Meeting 9/21/2022
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File #: 22418 Version:  1

Type: General Discussion

Title: Black History Month and update on the 2023 Black History Activity/Contest.

Action: Continued

Minute Note:
Councilor Rodriguez stated that she has begun working on the details of the Black History Month 2023
Activity/Contest and she noted the following:

· The Contest would be an Essay and Poster Contest.
o The activities would once again be on a volunteer basis.
o The activities would include an essay contest for Ledyard Middle School and Ledyard High School, and a

poster contest for the elementary schools.

· Judges would include the following:
o Board of Education Representative - The BOE has requested a representative to serve as a judge
o Police Sergeant Mike McKinney
o Mashantucket Pequot Tribal Council Member Crystal Whipple
o Community Relations Committee Chairman Councilor Paul
o Councilor Rodriguez

· Would not have grant funding in-time for the 2023 Black History Month Program; and hope to have grant
funding for the 2024 Black History Month Program.

· Timing of Contest to be held during the month of January with Contest Winners being announced in
February.

The Committee suggested the 2023 Black History Month Contest:

· Provide a theme for educational purposes such as a segment focusing on a local person.

· Engage residents using social media. Perhaps the Judges could post their favorite posters and essays on-line
and ask residents to weigh-in.

· Display last year’s (2022) posters around town to recognize Black History Month and to raise awareness of
Ledyard’s Contest.

Action:  Continued

Community Relations Cmt Meeting 8/17/2022

File #: 22418 Version:  1

Type: General Discussion

Title: Black History Month and update on the 2023 Black History Activity/Contest.

Action: Continued
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Meeting Note:

Councilor Paul stated he would like the Committee to start working on preparations for next year’s February,
2023 Black History Month Activity. He noted last year’s (2022) program was the first Black History Activity
the Community Relations Committee held and he commented that although they got off to a late start with
rolling out the program that it was a success thanks to all the work Councilor Rodriguez did to get the project
off the ground.

Councilor Saums noted that Councilor Rodriguez was interested in applying for Grant Funding to further
support the Black History Month Program.

Ms. Nicole Cruz-Glacken, 5 Allyn Lane, Ledyard, suggested in the “Chat Box” that the town raise the Pan
African Flag in front of Town Hall and have speakers during Black History Month.

Action:  Continued
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TOWN OF LEDYARD 741 Colonel Ledyard
Highway

Ledyard, CT 06339-1511

File #: 22-105 Agenda Date: 11/16/2022 Agenda #: 3.

AGENDA REQUEST
GENERAL DISCUSSION ITEM

Subject:
Continued discussion and possible action draft a schedule for Public Information Forums to present to residents
the types of services the town offers; how to access services and the authority residents should direct concerns
regarding services.

Background:
(type text here)

Department Comment/Recommendation:

Meeting Action Detail:

Community Relations Committee Meeting  10/19/2022

File #: 22105 Version:  1

Type: General Discussion

Title: Continued discussion and possible action draft a schedule for Public Information Forums to present to
residents the types of services the town offers; how to access services and the authority
residents should direct concerns regarding services.

Action: Continued

Councilor Paul stated he spoke with Public Works Director/Town Engineer Steve Masalin and that he was
available to attend the Community Relations Committee November 16, 2022 meeting to provide a
presentation/information regarding the services the Public Works Department provides to the town. He noted
the importance to get information out to residents pertaining to Winter Operations relative parking bans during
snow events and other snow removal policies before the snow started to fall. He stated Ledyard’s Public Works
Department does a lot of in town and that this would be a good opportunity for residents to ask questions.

Councilor Saums stated he would prepare a flyer to send to MIS Director Regina Brulotte to create a link on the
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Councilor Saums stated he would prepare a flyer to send to MIS Director Regina Brulotte to create a link on the
town’s website that Councilors could share on their facebook pages.

Community Relations Committee Meeting 9/21/2022

File #: 22105 Version:  1

Type: General Discussion

Title: Continued discussion and possible action draft a schedule for Public Information Forums to present to
residents the types of services the town offers; how to access services and the authority
residents should direct concerns regarding services.

Action: Continued

Minute Note:
Councilor Paul stated he spoke with Public Works Director/Town Engineer Steve Masalin about scheduling a time to
present information regarding the services the Public Works Department provides to the town. He noted the
importance to get information out to residents pertaining to Winter Operations relative parking bans during snow
events and other snow removal policies.

The Committee agreed to invite Public Works Director/Town Engineer Mr. Masalin to the Community Relations
Committee November 16, 2022 meeting, noting that it was important to get this information out to residents before
the snow started to fall.

Councilor Paul thanked Councilor Saums, Councilor Rodriguez other Councilors for their help in planning and
staffing the Community Relations Committee table at the August 31, 2022 Farmers Market. He stated the “Are You
Ready for Winter” event presented information regarding the many local and regional resources to help those
struggling to manage mental health issues as well as assistance programs for those in-need. He stated in addition to
the organizations that support mental health they also provided information regarding assistance programs which
included home heating fuel, renters rebate, food pantry and many others.

Action: Continued

_________________________________________________________________________

Community Relations Committee Meeting: 8/17/2022

File #: 22105 Version:  1

Type: General Discussion

Title: Continued discussion and possible action draft a schedule for Public Information Forums to present to
residents the types of services the town offers; how to access services and the authority
residents should direct concerns regarding services.

Action: Continued

Minute Note:
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Councilor Paul stated the Community Relations Committee was currently scheduled to host a Booth at the August 31,
2022 Farmers’ Market to provide information regarding Mental Health services along with a number of other services that
are available to the public. He stated the Community Relations Committee would discuss preparations for the August 31,
2022 Booth in more detail later this evening (Old Business Item #6).

Councilor Paul went on to note that he spoke with Public Works Director Steve Masalin about scheduling a time to
present information regarding the services the Public Works Department provides to the town. He noted the importance to
get information out to residents pertaining to things such parking regulations during snow events as well as mailboxes.

Action:  Continued
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TOWN OF LEDYARD 741 Colonel Ledyard
Highway

Ledyard, CT 06339-1511

File #: 22-106 Agenda Date: 11/16/2022 Agenda #: 4.

AGENDA REQUEST
GENERAL DISCUSSION ITEM

Subject:
Continued discussion and possible action to identify various town venues to host “Informal Conversations in
the Park” to engage residents in discussions regarding their concerns and their ideas for potential solutions.

Background:
(type text here)

Department Comment/Recommendation:

Meeting Action Detail:

Community Relations Committee Meeting 9/21/2022

File #: 22106 Version:  1

Type: General Discussion

Title: Continued discussion and possible action to identify various town venues to host “Informal
Conversations in the Park” to engage residents in discussions regarding their concerns
and their ideas for potential solutions.

Action: Continued

Councilor Paul stated as they were moving into the winter months that they would put conversations in the park off
until the spring. Councilor Saums stated he agreed, noting with the shorter daylight hours and colder weather that it
would be difficult to gather people outside.

Action: Continued

Community Relations Committee Meeting 9/21/2022

File #: 22106 Version:  1

Type: General Discussion
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Title: Continued discussion and possible action to identify various town venues to host “Informal
Conversations in the Park” to engage residents in discussions regarding their concerns
and their ideas for potential solutions.

Action: Continued

Minute Note:
Councilor Saums stated the Community Forum Page was a great way to obtain ideas and feedback from residents.
He stated a few years ago, when Ledyard Center School was sold, the Ledyard Fair was looking for ideas about
what they should do. He stated the Ledyard Fair received over 500 comments from residents on the Community
Forum, noting that there was a lot of interest in a Food Truck Fair. He stated the Parks & Recreation Commission
held a Food Truck Fair at the Town  Green on May 21, 2022.

Councilor Saums suggested the Community Relations Committee contact the Administrator of the Community
Forum to post something to solicit topics or concerns that residents were interested in talking or learning about.

Councilor Saums stated the Community Forum Page was a great way to obtain ideas and feedback from residents.
He stated a few years ago, when Ledyard Center School was sold, the Ledyard Fair was looking for ideas about
what they should do. He stated the Ledyard Fair received over 500 comments from residents on the Community
Forum, noting that there was a lot of interest in a Food Truck Fair. He stated the Parks & Recreation Commission
held a Food Truck Fair at the Town  Green on May 21, 2022.

Councilor Saums suggested the Community Relations Committee contact the Administrator of the Community
Forum to post something to solicit topics or concerns that residents were interested in talking or learning about.

The Committee noted the Food Truck Fair was a great idea, noting that because so much was done in Ledyard
Center that they would like to see an event such as a Food Truck Fair be held Gales Ferry. The Committee noted that
the Sweet Hill Farm would be a great location for a Food Truck Fair. Councilor Paul noted that Economic
Development Commission

Member Jessica Buhle did a great job in planning the Regatta Day Festival in June, 2022, noting that they used the
Sweet Hill Farm and it was a great venue.

Action: Continued

___________________________________________________________________________

Community Relations Committee Meeting 8/17/2022

File #: 22106 Version:  1

Type: General Discussion

Title: Continued discussion and possible action to identify various town venues to host “Informal
Conversations in the Park” to engage residents in discussions regarding their concerns
and their ideas for potential solutions.

Action: Continued
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Meeting Note:

The Community Relations Committee discussed the following potential venues to engage residents about issues
that are of concern to the Community.

· Nathan Lester  House

· Up-Down Sawmill - The mill operated in the fall and would be a good opportunity to talk
with residents after the Sawmill demonstration.

Councilor Saums commented on the good participation the Community Relations Committee received at the
July 20, 2022 Informal Conversation with residents at the Park on East Drive. He stated that he believed the
good turnout was because they had a topic for the discussion, noting that residents previously brought concerns
regarding safety issues at the Park to the town’s attention. He also noted that letters were sent to the residents in
the area of Park; and that the letters were followed-up  with a mailing of flyers the week before the event.

Councilor Saums suggested in working to plan/schedule future Informal Conversations to engage residents that
they identify the subject matter that would be the topic of conversation.

Action: Continued
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TOWN OF LEDYARD 741 Colonel Ledyard
Highway

Ledyard, CT 06339-1511

File #: 22-107 Agenda Date: 11/16/2022 Agenda #: 5.

AGENDA REQUEST
GENERAL DISCUSSION ITEM

Subject:
Continued discussion regarding the possibility to schedule joint meetings with the Mashantucket Pequot Tribal Nation to
discuss items of mutual interest.

Background:

During the meetings the previous Community Relations Committee had with the Mashantucket Pequot Tribal
Council they had good participation from both sides, and they were good meetings.

Councilor Saums and Councilor Rodriguez reached out to Mashantucket Pequot Tribal Council Member
Crystal Whipple on March 11, 2022 and they discussed the following:

· Scheduling informal get togethers between the Community Relations Committee and the
Mashantucket Pequot Tribal Council similar to the meetings the former Community Relations
Committee had with the MPTN (9/24/2020) at which they discussed the Police, Food Pantry and
other issues. He noted that they discussed a goal of having at least two per year. He noted that they
received some feedback from Ms. Whipple on how the Tribal Council felt things were going on
these matters.

· Town Council attending the MPTN Council Swearing-In Ceremony - Councilor Rodriguez noted
because of the Covid -19 pandemic gathering restrictions the Town Council and Mayor were not
invited this past year.

· Organizing some informal activities at the Pequot Museum, between the Community Relations
Committee and some members of Tribal Council. Ms. Whipple would be getting some potential
dates.

· Having some informal activities between the Community Relations Committee and some members
of Tribal Council over a meal, because sharing a meal stimulates community.

Meeting Action Detail:

Meeting Action Detail:

Community Relations Committee Meeting 9/21/2022
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File #: 22107 Version:  1

Type: General Discussion

Title: Continued discussion regarding the possibility to schedule joint meetings with the Mashantucket Pequot Tribal
Nation to discuss items of mutual interest.

Action: Continued

Minute Note:
Councilor Paul noted that unfortunately due to illness they had to cancel their Informal Gathering with the
Mashantucket Pequot Tribal (MPTN) that was scheduled for Thursday, September 8, 2022. illness.

Councilor Saums stated that he would communicate with MPTN Council Member Crystal Whipple to discuss
possible dates to reschedule their Informal Gathering.

Action: Continued

_________________________________________________________________________

Community Relations Committee Meeting 8/17/2022

File #: 22107 Version:  1

Type: General Discussion

Title: Continued discussion regarding the possibility to schedule joint meetings with the Mashantucket Pequot Tribal
Nation to discuss items of mutual interest.

Action: Continued

Minute Note:
Councilor Saums stated he and Mashantucket Pequot Tribal (MPTN) Council Member Crystal Whipple have
been communicating in an effort to identify potential dates for the Mashantucket Pequot Tribal Council and
Town Council Community Relations Committee to get together. He stated Thursday, September 8, 2022 has
been proposed and he questioned whether this date would work for the Community Relations Committee.
Councilor Paul stated that he believed that September 8, 2022 would be a good date.

Councilor Saums stated Ms. Whipple would be sending an Invite to the Town Council for a “Meet and Greet”
at the MTPN Community Center. He suggested during their Informal Gathering that it would be nice to share a
meal; and he suggested the Community Relations Committee bring grinders.

** POST MEETING NOTE 8/18/2022:** Freedom of Information Act Tom Hennick regarding the posting
of an Informal Social Gathering:
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“From: Hennick, Thomas A <Thomas.Hennick@ct.gov>

Sent: Thursday, August 18, 2022 5:06 PM

To: Roxanne Maher <council@ledyardct.org>

Subject: RE: Town of Ledyard - Meeting Portal - Social Gathering Invite

Hello Roxanne,

Hope you are doing well.

I would suggest that while the notes and questions council members type onto their copies of the online
agendas would clearly be “public records” under the definition in state statutes, they also would likely be
records that would not have to be released because they are personal notes, which can be withheld (see
exemption below) under FOI.

(b)  Nothing in the Freedom of Information Act shall be construed to require disclosure of:

(1)  Preliminary drafts or notes provided the public agency has determined that the public interest in
withholding such documents clearly outweighs the public interest in disclosure;

As for the second issue, I don’t believe that council members attending an event sponsored by the
Mashantucket Pequot Tribal Council would be a meeting that needed to be noticed unless the council
members sat down and conducted official council business. It doesn’t sound like that’s the case.

Feel free to follow up if needed.

Tom

__________________________________________________________

From: Roxanne Maher <council@ledyardct.org <mailto:council@ledyardct.org>>
Sent: Thursday, August 18, 2022 12:50 PM
To: Hennick, Thomas A <Thomas.Hennick@ct.gov <mailto:Thomas.Hennick@ct.gov>>
Cc: Kristen Chapman <mayoral.asst@ledyardct.org <mailto:mayoral.asst@ledyardct.org>>; Roxanne Maher <
council@ledyardct.org <mailto:council@ledyardct.org>>; Fred Allyn, III <mayor@ledyardct.org
<mailto:mayor@ledyardct.org>>
Subject: Town of Ledyard - Meeting Portal - Social Gathering Invite

Good Afternoon Mr. Hennick:

I hope you are doing well and that you were enjoying the summer.

I am looking for guidance regarding the following two items:

(1) Ledyard has transitioned to a new on-line meeting portal that allows Town Council Members and other
Committee Members to review the on-line Agendas and to type a note or highlight text on attachments
to remind themselves of questions they may like to ask during the Meeting. They would also be able to
type the response to their question in the same place. These “Notes” would only be available to that
person (Using their log-in & password).

The Question is whether these notes would be subject to a Freedom of Information Act Request (FOI).
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Or would their notes be considered nothing more than if the person jotted down a note on a “sticky” or
on their paper Agenda (if we were still using paper) and then throwing the note away after the meeting.

(2) This is a somewhat of a repeat question. A few months ago, I asked you about the Town Council’s
Subcommittees hosting “Informal Conversation” at various venues (such as parks or the Town’s historic
properties ) to provide residents an opportunity to discuss any issues that were of concern to them. At
that time you advised that the Informal Gathering would not need to be posted as a Meeting as long as
they were not making any decisions.

The Question: Would the same apply, If the Mashantucket Pequot Tribal Council invited members of
the Town Council or members of a subcommittee to an Informal Gathering at MPTN Community
Center as a “Meet & Greet” more as a social event.

And if during their casual conversations with each other some ideas were exchanged regarding some
areas they may want to consider working on jointly, would the town be required to post this as a
meeting.

As always, I appreciate you taking the time to review our questions, and look forward to receiving your
response/guidance.

Thank you,
Roxanne

Roxanne M. Maher
Administrative Assistant to
the Ledyard Town Council
(860) 464-3203
council@ledyardct.org <mailto:council@ledyardct.org>”

Action: Continued
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File #: 22-108 Agenda Date: 11/16/2022 Agenda #: 6.

AGENDA REQUEST
GENERAL DISCUSSION ITEM

Subject:
Continued discussion to present information to bring awareness to October being “Depression and Mental
Health Month”.

Background:

In preparation for the winter months the Community Relations Committee planned to host a Booth at the
Farmers’ Market in late August or early September to provide information regarding the following programs
that were available:

· Home heating fuel through Thames Valley Council for Community Action (TVCCA) and other
assistance programs.

· Utilities - Electric/Water Assistance.

· Homeowners Assistance program that provided no interest loans to help people replace their furnace,
roof or septic system, etc.

· Home meal delivery available for those who cannot get out to grocery shop through Thames Valley
Council for Community Action (TVCCA)

· The Linda C. Davis Food Pantry located in Ledyard Center.

· United Way located in Gales Ferry was a great resource.

· Connecticut’s Paid Family Medical Leave Program.

Meeting Action Detail:

Community Relations Committee Meeting 10/19/2022

File #: 22108 Version:  1

Type: General Discussion

Title: Continued discussion to present information to bring awareness to October being “Depression and
Mental Health Month”.

Action: Continued

Minute Note:
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Councilor Rodriguez stated Ms. Ann Dagel from the Brian Dagel Foundation - Brian’s Healing Hearts - Family
Suicide Prevention Group, located at 461 Main Street in Niantic, was available to attend the Town Council’s
October 26, 2022 meeting. Councilor Rodriguez noted Ms. Dagel was looking forward to giving a presentation to
the Town Council and that Ms. Dagel hoped the town would develop a relationship with the Brian Dagel
Foundation - Brian’s Healing Hearts - Family Suicide Prevention Group. She stated Ms. Dagel was pleased to hear
that the Town Council would be wearing Green to show their support for Depression and Mental Health.

Councilor Paul thanked Councilor Rodriguez for contacting Ms. Dagel and for inviting her to Town Council’s
October 26, 2022 meeting to give a presentation regarding the work that the Brian Dagel Foundation does. He stated
that there was a lot involved in operating a town from the financial and fiscal management, having good schools,
maintaining roads, fire and public safety, providing infrastructure and services, etc. However, he stated one of the
most important things was to have a Healthy Community. He stated there was a mental health crisis going on and
that the best thing town leaders could do was to talk about it and keep it on the forefront, and show their support for
folks struggling with these illnesses.

Action: Continued

Community Relations Committee Meeting 9/21/2022

File #: 22108 Version:  1

Type: General Discussion

Title: Continued discussion to present information to bring awareness to October being “Depression and
Mental Health Month”.

Action: Continued

Minute Note:
Councilor Paul stated October was “Depression and Mental Health Month” and “Breast Cancer Awareness Month”.
He noted as he mentioned earlier (Old Business Item 4 above) that the Community Relations Committee brought a
lot of resources to residents during the August 31, 2022 Farmers Market at which the Committee hosted a “Are You
Ready for Winter?” table. He noted the many local and regional organizations who attended the event to talk with
residents about the many services that were available to assist people who may be suffering from depression or other
mental health issues. He continued by noting the following data:

· 46,000 people died by suicide in 2020 - This was one death every 11 minutes.
· 12.2 million people seriously think about suicide.
· 3.2 million people made a plan to commit suicide.
· 1.2 million people have attempted suicide.

Councilor Rodriguez stated Ms. Ann Dagel from the Brian Dagel Foundation - Brian’s Healing Hearts - Family
Suicide Prevention Group, located at 461 Main Street in Niantic, was pleased to have the opportunity to talk with
Ledyard residents at the August 31, 2022 Farmers Market. She stated Mayor Allyn, III, has heard Ms. Dagel speak at
a Southeastern Connecticut Council of Governments (SCCOG) meeting. She stated Ms. Dagel would like to develop
a relationship with Ledyard through their Youth & Social Services Department/Programs and she suggested inviting
Ms. Dagel to a Town Council meeting in October to give a short presentation regarding Suicide Prevention and
Mental Health noting this would be a good opportunity for the town to begin developing a relationship with the
Brian Dagel Foundation.
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Councilor Paul noted the color for Depression Awareness was green and the color for Breast Cancer Awareness
was pink. He suggested Councilors were something green at one meeting in October and wear something pink for
the second meeting in October to bring awareness and to show their support for folks struggling with these illnesses.

Councilor Paul noted that there was a lot involved in operating a town from the financial and fiscal management,
maintaining roads, fire and public safety, providing infrastructure and services, etc. However, he stated one of the
most important things was to have a Healthy Community. He stated there was a mental health crisis going on and
that the best thing they could do was to talk about it and keep it on the forefront. He stated the new Mental Health
Hotline number was 988, noting that people could call or text to the Hotline number.

Community Relations Committee Meeting 8/17/2022

File #: 22108 <https://ledyardct.legistar.com/LegislationDetail.aspx?

ID=5751428&GUID=3ECB2D62-91E8-405E-83D5-684724015267> Version: 1

Type: General Discussion �����

Title: Continued discussion to present information to bring awareness to October being “Depression and Mental Health

Month”.�����

Minute Note:

Councilor Paul stated in preparation for the Community Relations Committee’s Booth at the August 31, 2022
Farmers’ Market, focusing on Mental Health Awareness and the many other services that are available to those
who qualify, that he met with the Mayor’s Executive Assistant/Social Services Coordinator Kristin Chapman,
Youth Services Coordinator Kate Sikorsky-Maynard, and Ledyard Visiting Nurse Director/Municipal Agent
Karen Goetchuis. He stated he was amazed with the many local and regional services and programs that were
available. He also noted that Councilor Rodriguez contacted Brian Dagel Foundation - Brian’s Healing Hearts
- Family Suicide Prevention Group located at 461 Main Street in Niantic. He stated information regarding
these Organizations and how to obtain services would be available at the August 31, 2022 Farmers’ Market. He
stated that he has also gathered literature that would be available for folks to pick-up at the Community
Relations Committee Booth.

Councilor Paul went on to state during the winter months when it gets darker earlier there tends to be more
isolation with the shorter daylight hours and colder weather. He stated whether it was kids or adults that were
suffering from mental health (depression, anxiety, suicide, etc.) that the person, or their parent/caretaker, may
not know where they could get help.

Councilor Paul continued by noting that depression could also be exasperated because individuals may also
find that they were having financial difficulty keeping up with expenses to provide for their family due to
inflation, etc. Therefore, he addressed the importance for residents to know that there were programs to help
such as:

ü Mental Health Resources

ü Brian’s Healing Heart Suicide Prevention

ü Youth & Family Counseling Services -

ü Ledyard Visiting Nurses - Home Health Care
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ü Home Heating Fuel Assistance

ü Utilities - Electric & Water Assistance

ü Meal Delivery for Home Bound Individuals

ü Renters Rebate Program

ü No Interest Home Improvement Loans

ü Linda C. Davis Food Pantry

ü United Way of Southeastern Connecticut located in Gales Ferry

ü Special Needs Family Registry

ü Blue Envelope & Green Envelope Program  for drivers with special needs

Councilor Paul stated some people just do not know about the assistance programs that were available; or some
people may be too proud to ask for help. Therefore, he stated that they need to make sure they were all doing
their part to get information out to the residents and to make people aware of the confidential application
process. He stated Ledyard does a great job in working to help their residents in-need.

Chief Rich stated that the Police Department would be at the August 31, 2021 Farmers Market to offer support
the Community Relations Committee booth and to publicize the Programs that they offer to help support mental
health issues and those in the community that have special needs, such as the Special Needs Family Registry
and the Blue Envelope and Green Envelope Program for drivers with special needs. He continued to state that
he has been working with the Groton Town Police Department, Waterford Police Department and Southern
Connecticut State University Center for Excellence in Autism Spectrum Disorders to provide a Mock Traffic
Stop Program that would be directed toward individuals with Autism. He stated the Mock Traffic Stop
Presentation would be held on October 1, 2022 at Fitch High School to help those in the autism spectrum see
what a traffic stop looked like and for police officers to learn what communication may look like with someone
on the spectrum, and learn strategies to effectively communicate. He stated the Presentation would also raise
awareness of how the various stimuli that were involved with the police vehicle and the situation of a traffic
stop could play into the interactions between driver and the police officer He stated since the Police Department
announced the October 1, 2022 Mock Traffic Stop Presentation on their Social Media Site that several families
with individuals on the Autism Spectrum were interested in attending and they have contacted the Police
Department to discuss the program.

Action: Continued
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File #: 22-260 Agenda Date: 11/16/2022 Agenda #: 8.

AGENDA REQUEST
GENERAL DISCUSSION ITEM

Subject:
Review comments received at the July 20, 2022 Informal Conversation with residents at the Park on East Drive.

Background:
(type text here)

Department Comment/Recommendation:

Meeting Action Detail:

Community Relations Cmt Meeting 10/19/2022

File #: 22260 Version:  1

Type: General Discussion

Title: Review comments received at the July 20, 2022 Informal Conversation with residents at the Park on East Drive

Action: Continued

Minute Note:

Councilor Paul stated he visited the Park on East Drive (Christy Hill Park) today and he noted the lights looked
great. He stated the railroad ties and wood chips have not been done yet, but that the improvements were
progressing nicely. He stated that he would contact Parks & Recreation Director Scott Johnson, Jr. to discuss
the status of the park improvements.

Councilor Paul continued by noting the e-mail received from Mr. Jamieson noting that the residents in the area
were happy with the progress that has been made at the Park to date.

Action: Continued

______________________________________________________________________________
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Community Relations Cmt Meeting 9/21/2022
File #: 22260 Version:  1

Type: General Discussion

Title: Review comments received at the July 20, 2022 Informal Conversation with residents at the Park on East Drive

Action: Continued

Minute Note:

Councilor Paul noted he attended the Parks & Recreation Commission’s September 20, 2022 meeting. He stated the
reason the Commission decided not to hold their meeting at the Park on East Street (which P&R refer to as the
Christy Hill Park) was because they were still working with Eversource to have the light’s that have been installed
turned on. He stated Mr. Johnson was hoping to have the lights turned on by their October 18, 2022 meeting.
However, Councilor Paul stated that if Eversource does not get the light’s turned on soon that Mr. Johnson would
like the members of the Community Relations Committee join him in an informal gathering to talk with the
residents to follow-up on the status of work at the Park.

Councilor Paul went on to note that Mr. Johnson reported that the Parks & Recreation Department has been locking
the Park every night. Also, the Department was continuing to clean up areas of the Park; and along with addressing
other issues, they were working on the infields.

Councilor Rodriguez stated Ms. Jamieson reported that the residents were happy with lights that were installed and
with the work that has been done in the Park. However, she noted that Ms. Jamieson stated the residents would still
like to meet with the Parks & Recreation Commission. Councilor Rodriguez stated because the daylight hours were
getting shorter that the Parks & Recreation Commission may not be able to hold a meeting at the Park; and
therefore, she suggested that perhaps the residents could meet with Parks & Recreation Director Scott Johnson, Jr.
Councilor Paul, and herself. She noted that Ms. Jamieson seemed to be pleased with holding such a meeting.

Councilor Saums suggested that residents could attend the Parks & Recreation Commission meetings, noting that
they were open to the Public and they could express their concerns or just listen to the meeting. He stated the Parks
& Recreation Commission meets on the third Tuesday of each month at 7:00 p.m. at the Parks & Recreation/Senior
Citizens Center on Van Tassel Drive, in Gales Ferry.

Councilor Saums went on to state in reading the Parks & Recreation Commission minutes that they have been
discussing the Park on East Drive, which the Commission referred to as “Christy Hill Park”. He also noted the Parks
& Recreation Director’s Report was included as part of the Commission’s Meeting Minutes and that Mr. Johnson
has reported on the wood chips, the lights, Eversource, etc.

The Committee noted the Town Council received e-mail received from Mr. Jamieson earlier today regarding the
Park on East Drive.

Action: Continued

___________________________________________________________________

Community Relations Cmt Meeting 8/17/2022
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File #: 22260 Version:  1

Type: General Discussion

Title: Review comments received at the July 20, 2022 Informal Conversation with residents at the Park on East Drive

Action: Continued

Minute Note:

Councilor Saums complemented Councilor Paul for his organization of the Informal Conversation at the Park on East
Drive that was held on July 20, 2022. He stated they had a great turn out and a good conversation with the residents,
noting at times it was somewhat emotional, but all-in-all he believed everyone felt good about their conversation.

Councilor Paul stated about 15 residents attended the event along with many Town Councilors and Parks & Recreation
Director Scott Johnson, Jr. He stated the idea was to discuss important issues regarding safety concerns at the Park. He
noted at times the conversation was a bit contentious, but overall, it turned out to be a positive event. He stated what he
found interesting was that while the group was standing in a circle that people were raising their voices and that was when
the conversation became contentious. However, he stated as they broke up and engaged one-on-one with each other the
conversations became more civil. He stated they discussed a number of good ideas to bring back to their respective
committees such as the possibility to install surveillance cameras. He stated neighbors were encouraged to continue to
talk to each other and to become more involved in the process as well. He stated they learned a lot about the Park and a
lot about each other.

Councilor Paul went on to note that the Public Works Department has done a lot of work at the Park on East Drive,
however, he stated more work needed to be done. He also stated that he appreciated Parks & Recreation Director Scott
Johnson, Jr. attending the event and for letting the residents know that he was available should they have questions or
concerns. Councilor Paul stated he appreciated Mr. Johnson’s his input, noting that Parks & Recreation would be holding
their September 20, 2022 meeting at the Park.

The Community Relations Committee briefly discussed the suggestion to install surveillance cameras at the Park on East
Drive relative to legal issues, requirements to monitor the cameras, and options such as posting signs to alert the public

that surveillance cameras were in-use.

Action:   Continued
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File #: 22-091 Agenda Date: 11/16/2022 Agenda #: 9.

AGENDA REQUEST
GENERAL DISCUSSION ITEM

Subject:
Any other Old Business proper to come before the Committee

Background:
(type text here)

Department Comment/Recommendation:
(type text here)
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File #: 22-259 Agenda Date: 11/16/2022 Agenda #: 1.

REPORT

Informational Item:
Review and discuss the National League of Cities “Responding to Racial Tension in your Municipality”

<https://www.nlc.org/resource/responding-to-racial-tension-in-your-city-a-municipal-action-guide/>

(Please see attached - 28 pages)

Meeting Action Detail:

Community Relations Committee Meeting 9/21/2022

File #: 22259 Version:  1

Type: Report

Title: Review and discuss the National League of Cities “Responding to Racial Tension in your Municipality”

Action: No Action

Minute Note:
Councilor Paul noted the National League of Cities “Responding to Racial Tension in your Municipality” was
included on the Committee’s August 17, 2022 Agenda as an Informational Item. He stated the Guide provided the
following:

· How to respond to racial tension in the community.

· Offered checklists and ideas to the town’s administration and to local law enforcement.

Councilor Saums noted in preparation for tonight’s meeting that he did not have time to review the entire document.

The Committee agreed to defer this discussion to their October 19, 2022 meeting.

Action: No Action

Community Relations Cmt Meeting 8/17/2022

File #: 22259 Version:  1
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Type: Report

Title: Review and discuss the National League of Cities “Responding to Racial Tension in your Municipality”

Minute Note:
Councilor Paul noted Connecticut Conference of Municipalities (CCM) distributed to its member towns a
“National League of Cities” Action Guide, as part of their Communities Advancing Racial Equity (CARES)
Program. He asked whether the Community Relations Committee would like to add this Guide to their next
agenda for further review and discussion.

Councilor Saums stated that he has attended a few workshops sponsored by various groups regarding Racial
Equity Programs. He stated that he would be interested in looking at the information the National League of
Cities “Responding to Racial Tension in your Municipality” has provided.
The Committee agreed to add the National League of Cities “Responding to Racial Tension in your
Municipality” to their September 21, 2022 Agenda for discussion.

The Full National League of Cities “Responding to Racial Tension in your Municipality” Guide was available
at: <https://www.nlc.org/resource/responding-to-racial-tension-in-your-city-a-municipal-action-guide/>
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Roxanne Maher

From: Rebecca Graebner <rjgraebner@gmail.com>

Sent: Thursday, June 23, 2022 10:10 AM

To: Fred Allyn, III; Town Council Group; Kevin J. Dombrowski; Andra Ingalls; Whit Irwin; John

Marshall; mmcgrattan@concast.net; Gary Paul; Naomi Rodriguez; Timothy Ryan; William

Saums; BOE@ledyard.net; Jay Hartling

Cc: Jake Troy

Subject: Connecticut Conference of Municipalities Guide

Dear Mayor Fred Allyn III, Town Council Chair Kevin Dombrowski, Board of Education Chair Anthony Favry,
and Superintendent Jay Hartling,

I was pleased to read this article today (6.23.22) in the online version of The Day; Connecticut Conference of
Municipalities puts out guide for towns to better respond to racial tension.

Here is the link to the guide itself.

I am hopeful that Ledyard will embrace and implement the many valuable suggestions in this guide.

Can you and your members please share with the residents of Ledyard how the Mayor’s office, the Town
Council, and the Board of Education plan to adopt the suggested strategies in the plan?

I look forward to your response.

Regards,
Rebecca Graebner
42 Eagle Ridge Dr
Gales Ferry, CT
06335
rjgraebner@gmail.com
860.984.6735
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Ledyard, CT 06339-1511

File #: 22-092 Agenda Date: 11/16/2022 Agenda #: 2.

AGENDA REQUEST
GENERAL DISCUSSION ITEM

Subject:
Any other New Business proper to come before the Committee.

Background:
(type text here)

Department Comment/Recommendation:
(type text here)
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